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ROSEMEAD. CALIFORNIA 91770 

K. P. BASKIN TELEPHONE 
MANAGER OF NUCLEAR ENGINEERING, December 14, 1982 (213) 572-1401 

SAFETY, AND LICENSING 

Director, Office of Nuclear Reactor Regulation 
Attention: 0. M. Crutchfield, Chief 

Operating Reactors Branch No. 5 
Division of Licensing 

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission 
Washington, D.C. 20555 

Gentlemen: 

Subject: Docket No. 50-206 
Adequacy of Station Electric Distribution system 
San Onofre Nuclear Generating Station 
Unit 1 

By letter dated July 15, 1982 we provided the results of 
calculations regarding the adequacy of station electric distribution system 
voltages at San Onofre Unit 1. As indicated in that letter, maximum 
over-voltage conditions of 12% on the 4.16 kV buses and 22% on the 480 V buses 
were calculated. We committed to initiate a voltage monitoring program with 
the next plant startup and based on this monitoring to implement changes to 
the transformer tap settings.  

As a result of further discussions with the NRC staff we have 
decided to take additional action on this matter. Specifically, a study will 
be performed to optimize the transformer tap settings. The optimization will 
minimize the over-voltages while ensuring sufficient voltage under minimum 
voltage conditions. The revised tap settings based on these studies will be 
implemented prior to startup from the current outage. We will also perform 
the voltage monitoring program identified in our July 15, 1982 letter and 
advise the NRC staff 90 days following startup from the current outage of the 
results of the monitoring program.  

If you have any questions on this matter, please let us know.  

Very truly yours, 
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